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“THE PROMISE through TEARS” 

 

THE FEASTS OF ALL SAINTS & ALL SOULS. 
This week in our liturgical calendar we will be observing, 
celebrating and remembering those who have died.  Some may 
have lived long and joyful lives and died in peace knowing 
that they were ready to meet our God and father.  Others 
may have died too young from an act of violence or tragic   
illness; their death has left their loved ones with unresolved 
anger and overwhelming sorrow.  Some people may feel   
abandoned by God in the midst of the dying process and at 
death, while others will feel the sustaining presence of God 
in their mourning. 
 
 Mary experienced feelings of abandonment when her 
dear brother Lazarus died.  She accused Jesus of allowing 
her brother to die when he could have chosen to save him.  
Martha, Mary’s sister, also believed that it was too late for 
her brother.  Neither woman knew what Jesus would do next. 

 And it was truly amazing. 
 
 Before raising Lazarus from the cold, dark, damp tomb where 
 his lifeless body had been laid, Jesus paused to weep with 
 lazarus’ sisters Mary and Martha and the others who were 
 with them.    These tears may seem strange to those who know 
 how this story ends.  Why would our Lord begin to weep if he 
 know that in a few minutes he would be raising his dear friend 
 Lazarus from the   darkness and stench of death and restore 
 him to his family and community?       continued on page 2 
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continued from page 1 
Jesus’ weeping tells us soMething alMost as 
important as the raising of Lazarus itself.     
It reveals to us a loving and gracious God 
who suffers with us in the midst of our      
sadness and grief.  In Jesus, we learn that 
God is in  
solidarity with the world whenever anguish 
and pain exists.  our father’s heart in     
heaven breaks open when our hearts when 
His  children are hurting and in sorrow and 
pain.  God weeps at the injustice of an early 
death or the loneliness of an aged partner 
who outlives her life-long companion. 
 
Even though God grants us healing and hope 

for this life, god experiences our sorrow 

with us as an act of unconditional and          

merciful love.  In the sacramental waters 

of Holy Baptism we receive eternal life; in 

the waters of Jesus’s very own tears we    

receive the everlasting proMise of god’s   

solidarity with us in all of our trials,       

sufferings, pains and finally our deaths to 

which we are then born into eternal life    

everlasting.      

Thanks be to our God!  

Pax, Fr. Ryan + 

First Sunday of Advent 
November 28th 

5:00 p.m. 
 

 

 

 
 

Please join us for Advent Vespers 
including scripture readings, prayers and a homily. 

Students from Frostburg State University, under 
the direction of Dr. Scott Rieker, will perform 

Bach’s first cantata for Advent. 

From the Council President.. 

 

October was Clergy appreciation 
month.  The celebration was established 
in 1992 with a mission of uplifting and 
encouraging pastors, missionaries and 

religious workers.   
  

Pastors are there during the most    
stressful and difficult times of our 

lives.  When someone is sick or has 
died, during divorce, or when life        

requires difficult choices, a minister is 
often the first person called.  Pastors 

hold this role 365 days a year, and this is 
not a 9 to 5 job. 

  
On Sunday, October 24th we honored 

Father Ryan and took this opportunity to 
thank him for all of his hard work and 
dedication to his church family here at 
St Paul.  We feel very blessed to have 

him with us. 
 

Blessings, 
Sue Umstott, Council President 

 

 

 

 

Celebrate!!! 
 

  4-Mia Jean Broadwater 
  5-Beth & Joey Szymanski-    

twin’s birthdays 
 16-Travis & Liz Medcalf-anniversary      

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A hand bell performance and choir are being planned for Christmas Eve. 

 

  All singers must be fully vaccinated. 

  Participants will be masked and socially distanced. 

  Rehearsal space will be well ventilated.  

If you’d like to participate, please sign up on the sheet located on the                   
hand bell tables in the rear of the nave.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The tradition of decorating the altar and chancel with poinsettias will    
continue this year.  Orders will be taken through Sunday, December 12th.  
The poinsettias will be ordered from a greenhouse in Pittsburgh and the 
cost for each plant is $6.00.   Please call the church office to place your  

order or place it in the offering plate marked “poinsettia order” and advise 
us how you wish to have your floral offering designated in the bulletin.   

Be sure to let us know if you will be picking up your plant.  

THE SPIRE 3 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjn7OKb2orQAhVp5YMKHainDUwQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.poinsettiatrial.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNFA7xe9vch_1pccez_7WGZ1rOj0WQ&ust=1478197839758181


THESPIRE 4 

 
 

The Luther League Puppet 
Ministry Team 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stay tuned! The team will be back in 
action for a  

Christmas presentation taking place 
on December 15th at 5:30pm.  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for your thoughts and  
prayers during Mark’s 

COVID illness and for your 
concern following his death.   

We appreciate the family  
at St. Paul. 

 
The Seib Family 
Stephanie, Michele,  
Melissa and Vincent 
 
 

The Joy Book Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our next read is  
The Thursday Murder Club  

by Robert Osman.  In a     
peaceful retirement village, 
four unlikely friends meet 

weekly in the Jigsaw Room 
to discuss unsolved crimes.   
When a local developer is 

found dead with a   
mysterious photograph left 

next to the body, the    
Thursday Murder Club    

suddenly find themselves in 
the middle of their first live 

case.  All are welcome.     
Please join us.  



LOFT 
(Living Our Faith Together) 

 
 
 
 
 

Curious about our LOFT time following worship each Sunday? 
Consider joining us during the four weeks of Advent. 

The first Sunday in Advent is November 28
th

.  
 

We gather each week in Fellowship Hall following worship every Sunday. To observe 
CDC guidelines at this time, we ask that masks be worn. Our studies are based on the 
Taking Faith Home bulletin insert we receive each week as our guide for faith-filled       
conversations. Come and join us as we spend time together sharing our highs and lows, 
reading and talking about scripture, and closing with a prayer and a blessing.                 
Bibles are provided and we encourage you to bring a favorite study Bible if you have one.  

 
Advent Resources for the Home 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During early November, the faith formation team is making plans to 
provide Advent resources to use in your home. The following will be 

available for each household:  
Advent Candles: Last year many received a brass Advent wreath 

frame. If you did not receive one, there will be some available. 
Devotion booklets and Advent Calendars 

A Christmas Tree Blessing (with an ornament)  
Taking Faith Home for the four weeks of Advent 

Resources for the home can be picked up on the first Sunday of     
Advent, November 28

th
, following worship.  
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Faith Formation for Families with Children 
During Worship, Chapel and Craft Time, and the Home 

 
 

 
 

 
Christ Cubby, our center for worship resources for children and families is   
located in the rear of the nave. Worship bags for our children are full of       
resources to help them be engaged during our worship time. Chapel and 
Craft Time takes place following worship each Sunday with Pastor Ryan and 
Kaitlin Diehl. Time is divided between the Chapel,  on the lower level, and the 
Faith Formation Room, also on the lower level.  
Parents are welcome to join their children during Chapel Time or join the 
LOFT Bible study taking place in Fellowship Hall.  
 

Advent resource bags filled with an Advent wreath (cardboard), a calendar, 
and a few more surprises will be available for pick up following worship on 
the first Sunday of Advent, November 28th.  
 

Advent will be a special time for children and families! 
 

If you have questions, please contact Debbie Streicher.                         
(dstreicher52@gmail.com or 703-303-7255) 

mailto:dstreicher52@gmail.com
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“As you grow older, you will     
discover that you have two  
hands — one for helping       

yourself, the other for helping 
others.” 

 — Audrey Hepburn 
 

Please consider sharing your   
talents and abilities with 
the church and outreach         
programs ----- Bountiful       
Blessings, APPS, VBS,            

donations to various local  
social service organizations,  

caring for and visiting our    
homebound, etc.   

 
“Each one should use whatever 

gift he has received 
 to serve others, faithfully         
administering God’s grace 

 in its various forms.”   
1 Peter 4:10 

 
As is said, “many hands make 

light work”.  Please think 
about offering your help.   

 
 

  

 
 

Let Us Pray With You 
 

Sunday Morning Prayers 
Prayer requests called into the 

church office  or received through 
pastoral visits. 

 
Prayed for during                                   

Sunday morning worship. 
 

Intercessory Prayer Team 
Prayers 

Prayers requests received through 
church office, or by email to                               
mutmab43@gmail.com; or   

240-727-1798. 
 

Prayed for daily by team members 
who receive requests via letter  

or email. 
 

Please make your requests known to 
us, through either or both, and if you 
feel called to do so, join our prayer 

team. 
 

Kathleen Ball 
Prayer Team Coordinator 

 
                   
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mutmab43@gmail.com


 

 
As We Age 

 
“As we age”, three words that I hear often at this 

point in my life. 
Spoken usually during doctor visits! 

I am fortunate, my discomfort and limitations are 
manageable. 

 
Reflections:  over 70 but not yet 100!! 

 
At this age, inside I’m still the little girl raised in 

Cherrydale, VA;  
Those years are sweet memories. 

 
At this age, I can remember long ago events, 

better than yesterday’s;  
I’m learning to appreciate this time of my life. 

 
At this age, I question my usefulness. 

Apparently, there are still things that I need to do 
or discover. 

 
At this age, obituaries are the first thing I look 

at in the newspaper. 
I am grateful – I’m still here! 

 
At this age, days of constant activity are gone. 
Time!  to quiet my mind, meditate on God’s Word, 

and listen for His voice. 
 

As a Christian, this aging process is a sign of 
one of God’s blessings to me, a blessing many 
are not privileged to know having died before 

reaching age 70.  Growing old, gracefully or not, 
has its challenges, but the Kingdom of God is 
closer, and is not an end, but a wonderful new    

beginning.  “But as it is written: Eye has not seen, 
nor ear heard, nor have entered into the heart of 
man the things which God has prepared for those 

who love Him.”  I Corinthians 2:9 
 

As I contemplate on these things, at my age, this 
day, I can say, “it is well with my soul.” 

 
Kathleen Ball 
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Tuesday  November 2 
 4:30 PM  Faith Formation Meeting 
 5:30 PM  Joy Book Club 
Thursday  November 4 
  5:30 PM  Worship and Music  
     Committee Meeting 
Sunday  November 7 
   All Saints Sunday 
  8:30 AM  Nouwen Book Study 
10:00 AM  Worship 
11:15 AM  LOFT and Children’s Chapel 

Tuesday  November 9 
 5:30 PM  Church Council meeting 
Thursday  November 11 
4:00-5:00  Bountiful Blessings 
Friday  Beginnings Closed- 
   Staff Development 
Sunday  November 14 
  8:30 AM  Nouwen book study 
10:00 AM  Worship 
11:15 AM  LOFT and Children’s Chapel 

Wednesday November 17 
3:30-4:30  APPS drive-thru 
Sunday  November 21 
 8:30  AM  Nouwen Book Study 
10:00 AM  Worship 
11:15 AM  LOFT and Children’s Chapel 

Wednesday November 24 
   Beginnings 1/2 Day 
  7:00 PM  Ecumenical Thanksgiving 
 Eve Vespers at Emmanuel Episcopal 
Thursday and Friday November 25 and 26 
Church Office and Beginnings Closed 
Sunday  November 28 
      Holy Baptism 
      First Sunday of Advent 
 8:30   AM  Nouwen Book Study 
10:00 AM  Worship 
11:15 AM  LOFT and Children’s Chapel 

 5:00 PM  Advent Vespers 
Monday  November 29 
   Beginnings Closed 


